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Retaining wall works at 2 James Street 

Retaining wall works along Centennial Avenue are nearing completion and we thank the local and school 
communities for their patience during these works. 

On Monday 13 November, work will start along the public school’s northern boundary retaining wall 
which is shared with 2 James Street. This final stage of the work is expected to take up to two weeks, 
depending upon weather. 

A schedule of dates and activity is provided in the table below and the map shows the work locations and 
traffic management in place to manage a partial closure at the end of James Street and a small area of 
impacted footpath. An excavator with drill attachment will be positioned in front of 2 James Street for 
the duration of the work and it will be intermittently noisy when this is in use between 20 and 24 
November. 

 

Map showing the location of the work on James Street 
 
 

 

 

Timing and location Activity 

Stage four: Northern boundary wall at James Street 

Monday 13 November to *Monday 
27 November 

7 am to 6 pm (Saturday hours finish 
at 4pm) 

* End date is weather dependant 

• Site establishment including installation of construction zone in front 
of 2 James Street and traffic control 

• Installing scaffolding in the back garden 

• Installing permanent anchors (noisy) 

• Construction of new foundations and concrete wall  

• Applying neighbour approved stain to colour the wall  

• Reinstating the garden beds and lawn  

• Demobilisation of site. 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 

 

IGNORE THIS PAGE 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

